 The regular meeting of the Seward Civic Center Commission of the City of Seward, Nebraska was held on Monday, January 13, 2025 at 5:00 p.m. at the Civic Center, 616 Bradford Street, Seward. 
Present: Rick Endicott, Jan Matzke, Mark Kolterman, Doug Gremel, Mark Suhr and Sandy Wright.  
Also in attendance:   Megan Kahler, Erin Wieseman
Absent: Ken Morgan
Notice of the meeting was given in advance thereof by posting in the following places . . . City Hall, Civic Center and Seward Memorial Library.  Availability of the agenda was communicated in advance notice of this meeting. All proceedings, hereafter, shown were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public inspection.  
President Rick Endicott called the meeting to order, mentioning that a copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in Room Three for public inspection. 
1. President Endicott brought the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
2. MANAGER’S REPORT . . . Erin reported that the crew has started on the tile flooring as well as the carpeting, everything is looking really nice. A dedicated land line for the phone system has been installed. The line is necessary for the elevator, there will be an additional $24 a month fee.  Things are moving along very well and on or ahead of schedule.  
3. LANGWORTHY TRUST . . .  Ken was absent.  There was no report.  
4.  UPDATE ON RENOVATION . . . Mark K. also is well pleased with the work that’s being done and the choices that have been made. 
a. Brochures : Mark has been in touch with Sweet Tea Marketing at SCI and found that brochures are very costly to produce. A website is being established that Erin will easily be able to manage. 
It will be great to be able to show off what we have.  
b. Grant Application:   Mark will be getting the information to apply to Kiewit Foundation, there is a timeline there so that will be happening soon.  
c. Open House:  There is an Open House scheduled for April 1, with the hope of joining the new Wellness Center for their Open House as well. 
d. Fundraising: Seward Gives applications are due in March and the Seward Gives Day happens in May. Mark has raised $10,000 to purchase 5 new LG Smart TVs for the new addition upstairs.  Mark and Erin will be speaking at various Civic Meetings to promote our project and fundraising.                                      
5. REPLACEMENT ON THE COMMISSION: Rick reminded the board that we now have an opening on the board with Pat Sanley’s passing.  A few names were mentioned, discussion was tabled until next meeting. 
6. OTHER BUSINESS . . . The subject of the Thomas Johnson paintings was mentioned.  Our hope is to get the Seward County Paintings back as they were removed by the State Historical Society saying that the paintings had been on loan for too long.  Some are very large and we have a perfect place for them.  Bohac is our liaison for this continued search.
7. CONSENT Items . . . Rick asked for changes or additions to the minutes, Jan made a motions to accept the minutes, Mark K seconded the motion, All in favor . . . AYE!
8. ADJOURN:  Rick E adjourned the meeting at 5:34 Next meeting March 11, 2025
Respectfully Submitted,
Sandy Wright


